Graduate Courses and All State Chaperones

    This festival began a unique relationship between ITA and the School of Theatre.  Beginning with this festival, ITA will be contracting/in partnership with the School of Theatre in sponsoring the graduate courses arranged at every festival.  This option gives festivalgoer’s the opportunity to participate in credit courses to help meet state mandates and personal accomplishment to further advancement.  At this time six have registered for the courses offered.  

    Future festival materials will note this change.  Furthermore, the means for delivering these courses has been modified so that teachers who wish to take the course(s) can register on-line prior to the festival or at the festival.  This year was the pilot year and thanks to Aimee-Lynn for being in the Spotlight room to help facilitate the transactions necessary.  This change will be explained in the upcoming materials sent out in all 2010 mailings by the festival committee.  Also necessary for the program to work, the class will have to have access to several computers (internet capabilities) to register participants as a graduate student-at-large on site.  These details can be worked out at a later date when it is appropriate.

Second point of interest:  This year I wanted the All-State Chaperones to keep track of mileage plus any other expenses incurred over the time spent with the great “All-Staters”!   The 2008 Executive Director suggested this idea to the School of Theatre two years ago.  One college student who drove each time spent over $500.00 as a total amount for the time working with the artistic staff and actors.  I would like to suggest that those involved as chaperones earn $300.00 each at both ISU and the U. of I.  This is in line with the payment received by tech and committee members working at the ISU festival.  

